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From: Vivienne Nielssen 

Sent: Thursday, 14 December 2017 8:55 PM

To: FedRedistribution - SA

Subject: Submission re Not Moving Aberfoyle Park from Boothby into Mayo or Kingston

To whom it may concern.  

We understand that you are currently considering making changes to the electoral boundaries of federal 

electorates like our electorate of Boothby & we  understand that some submissions to the Australian 

Electoral Commission have suggested moving the suburbs of Happy Valley, Aberfoyle Park and Flagstaff 

Hill, into the federal electorates of Mayo and Kingston which stretch down to Kangaroo Island and 

Noarlunga, Christie’s Beach and Sellicks Beach respectively. 

We are residents of Aberfoyle Park and are writing to put forward our submission that  we strongly oppose 

moving our suburb and also Happy Valley and Flagstaff Hill into either Mayo or Kingston,  which stretch 

down to Kangaroo Island and Noarlunga, Christie’s Beach and Sellicks Beach respectively.    

We know there are natural environmental boundaries that separate the federal electorates of Boothby and 

Kingston through the areas that include Glenthorne Farm, O’Halloran Hill Recreation Park and Happy 

Valley Reservoir.  Similarly for Boothby and Mayo the areas of Aberfoyle Park and Happy Valley are the 

edge of suburban Adelaide while Mayo is centred on country areas in the Hills. 

We believe this would substantially disrupt our community in Boothby and that our southern boundary as it 

stands now is ideal in maintaining our federal electorate as one centred on the southern and inner southern 

suburbs of Adelaide.  

Please consider our submission. 

Thanking you. 

Kind regards 

Vivienne Nielssen & Tony Roark 
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